REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES

TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CORPORATE SERVICES

MONDAY, 2ND SEPTEMBER, 2002 

Subject : 2001/02 REVENUE OUTTURN - FINAL POSITION

1. The purpose of this report is to provide an update of the 2001/02 revenue outturn position following the closure of the accounts.

2. The 2001/02 revenue budget anticipated a net contribution to balances of £1.749m to give accumulated balances at 31st March 2002 of £4m.

3. A report was submitted on 24th June which indicated a provisional revenue underspend on services of £424,000 offset by DLO/DSO surpluses being below target by £231,000, giving a net underspend of £193,000.  This was accompanied by requests from two services to carry forward underspends to utilise in 2002/03, as follows :-

· Development Services - for £375,000 to spend on the refurbishment of the Swinton Hall Rd depot to facilitate the amalgamation of the highway maintenance client and contractor functions.

· Education and Leisure - for £100,000 to spend on replacement school dining room furniture as a health and safety measure.

4. Decisions were deferred on the carry forward of unspent balances pending the final outturn position.

5. The final outturn position shows a net contribution to reserves of £2.501m to give accumulated balances of £4.752m, ie £0.752m higher than planned. Of this excess, £0.652m is accounted for by surpluses on the Barton Moss Trading Account and is earmarked for use by Social Services in 2002/03. The remaining £0.100m is derived from an underspend on teachers pensions, which was not included in the provisional outturn, and could be earmarked to fund their carry forward request. This would leave unearmarked reserves at the target of £4m.

6. A review of funds and provisions has enabled :-


· A bad debts provision of £2.5m to be established, which is the healthiest level for this provision for several years and should provide the District Auditor with a greater assurance that this provision is adequate.

· An Insurance Fund of £10.3m to be established, which is at the level recommended by the Council's insurance brokers.

· An Invest to Save Fund to be created sufficient to enable money to be earmarked for Development Services to utilise on the Swinton Hall Rd depot, on the proviso that this is reimbursed from anticipated savings.

7. It is recommended that :-

· It be noted that the target of £4m for accumulated reserves at 31st March 2002 has been achieved.

· Funds of £0.100m can be released from revenue to meet the request from Education and Leisure to fund the replacement of dining room furniture.

· Funds of £0.450m can be released from the Invest to Save Fund to meet the request from Development Services for the refurbishment of the Swinton Hall Rd depot, subject to this being repaid from savings expected over a 4-year period. 

A WESTWOOD

Director of Corporate Services
